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The Permanent Council held a special meeting, in keeping with the provisions of resolution AG/RES. 1941 (XXXIII-O/03), to discuss the topic “Promotion of Women’s Human Rights and Gender Equity and Equality.”
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The opening addresses were given by the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Miguel Ruiz Cabañas, Permanent Representative of Mexico; by the Vice President of the CIM, Ms. Florence Ievers, Co-coordinator of Status of Women Canada; by Ambassador Margarita Escobar, Permanent Representative of El Salvador; and by Ambassador Luigi R. Einaudi, Assistant Secretary General.

In each of four panel discussions, statements by government representatives and General Secretariat staff provided the basis for a subsequent exchange of views among the delegations.


The first panel discussed the issue of gender in the Summits of the Americas.  Statements were made by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of El Salvador, Dr. María Eugenia Brizuela de Ávila, and by Dr. Irene Klinger, Executive Secretary of the Secretariat for the Summit Process.  There was also a presentation on gender at the Summits of the Americas and foreign policy. 
The second panel discussed the topic of the prior special meeting, “Women’s Participation in the Political Process,” held on November 25, 2002.  Presentations were given by the Minister of Planning and Development of Trinidad and Tobago, the Honourable Camille Robinson Regis, and by Ms. Elizabeth Spehar, Executive Coordinator, Unit for the Promotion of Democracy.
The third panel took up the topic of “Gender and sectoral policies: How to integrate the gender perspective.  Challenges.  Inter-ministerial collaboration.”  Dr. Mariana Yepes, Prosecutor General of Ecuador, gave a presentation on the topic.
In the last panel discussion, the delegations exchanged view on policies and measures implemented by member states and civil society in pursuit of the mandates of the Summits and the Inter-American Program on the Promotion of Women's Human Rights and Gender Equity and Equality (PIA).  Two civil society organizations reported on their work in this area.
The conclusions of this special meeting were summarized by Ms. Carmen Lomellin, Executive Secretary of the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM).
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�.	Statements and comments by delegations may be found in the minutes of the meeting, CP/ACTA 1411/04.
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